DRAFT


Minutes of the full Council Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 18th May 2009, at The Pavilion, Creigiau Recreation Ground.
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 

Penri Williams, Stewart McKay, Eric Priday, Mike Jones, 




Stuart Thomas, Sandie Rosser, Gill Rees, Sara Pickard,





John Harrison & Sheila Dafis  

ALSO PRESENT: -
County Councillor:
Craig Williams (Pentyrch/Gwaelod)

APOLOGIES: -
Councillors:

Lindsay Davies & Caroline O’Connor

27
Police Matters
PC Tebbutt was present and provided details of the following crimes that had occurred in the previous month:

Pentyrch there had been a damage to a motor vehicle at Fairmeadow; an arrest for drink/driving; 2 motor vehicles were broken into at the car park of De Courcey’s; a burglary from an insecure house at Fairmeadow where a mobile phone was stolen; a garage burglary at Cefn Bychan; the theft of a mobile phone at Bronllwyn; a fraudulent incident at Maes y Sarn, a damage to a door at Lon y Fro, the theft from a motor vehicle at Delta Force, Church Road; and a dwelling house burglary at Penuel Road..
Gwaelod y Garth there had been damage to a vehicle at the Cemex quarry and a racial incident arising out of a neighbourhood dispute. 

Creigiau there had been damage caused and thefts from coaches at Creigiau Travel, damage to a motor vehicle which had been caused by a youth with Asperger’s Syndrome and the matter was being dealt with under the Mental Health Act, and an assault arising out of a domestic incident.
PC Tebbutt went on to advise that the next PACT meeting at Creigiau is on the 14th July 2009 and the next PACT meeting in Pentyrch & Gwaelod is at 8pm on the 10th June 2009, in the Kings Arms.
PC Tebbutt raised the issue of illegal parking at Heol y Nant and Main Road, GYG but the Clerk advised him that the issue was in the process of being resolved with the land having been identified as belonging to CCC.
Cllr Jones asked whether there had been a response regarding his reporting of an HGV seen in Pentyrch.  PC Tebbutt could not recall this and the Clerk advised he would send the officer a copy of his original transmission for the officer to pursue the matter.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones also raised the issue of his reporting of a Taxi driver, who he had witnessed throwing litter from his car, to 101.  There followed a discussion between the Police’s role as a prosecuting authority and what Cllr Jones wanted to happen, which did not involve the taking of statements as it was ‘too much paperwork’.  Cllr Jones also asked if the Clerk had received a response from his letter to the Chief Constable and was advised that receipt of the letter had been acknowledged but no response had been received.  
Both Cllr Dafis and Cllr Thomas referred to issues that had arisen from the last PACT meeting in Creigiau and Cllr Thomas felt that a link could be put on the PCC web-site to the minutes of previous PACT meetings where the time, date and venue of the next PACT meeting could be shown.  Clerk to enquire
Cllr Jones raised the subject of heavy vehicles travelling through Pentyrch and sought clarification as to which vehicles were covered by the weight restriction.  The Clerk reminded Cllr Jones that the letter from CCC (Traffic Management) was unequivocal and advised that coaches and buses were not subject to the weight limit and that it only applied to Goods Vehicles.  The Chairman asked PC Tebbutt if he could check all the accesses into Pentyrch and ensure that signs were present, visible and legible.  PC Tebbutt believed that the one in GYG was obscured by an overgrowth of vegetation but he would check and report back to the Clerk.  Cllr Priday did mention that some years ago the Neighbourhood Watch ran a campaign in which they persuaded people to note registration numbers of HGVs travelling through the village and the Police wrote to the Companies concerned.  The outcome was a marked drop in incidence of HGVs through the village.  PC Tebbutt agreed stating that the vast majority of HGVs were seeking legitimate access but there were some that were blindly following directions from a SatNav.  Cllr Priday raised the issue of the sign off the A.48 at St Hillary which advised drivers not to follow their SatNav into the village.  The Clerk was aware of the sign and offered to contact the Vale of Glamorgan Council in relation to their use of the sign as it may be a useful to consider using something similar to prevent unlawful incursions through Pentyrch.  Clerk to arrange
The Chairman thanked the officer for his attendance.

28
Public Session

Cty Cllr Craig Williams was present and paid tribute to the Chairmanship of Cllr Penri Williams as well as welcoming the new Chairman to the post.  He advised that the work to Fairmeadow would now also include work on Heol Danyrodyn.  He also welcomed the news that the lorries for the Cemex Quarry were now ‘off the hill’ as they have started using the new tunnel.  Finally he asked that Councillors advise him of any issues relating to footpaths or the obstruction of public rights of way. 

Mr Kenneth Hughes was present and he referred to the pot-hole on Heol y Pentre near a speed hump which he had brought up at the last meeting and which was still present and had not even had yellow spray marked around it.  In addition another pot-hole had appeared by a speed hump on Heol Goch outside the Lewis Arms.  He felt that it was disgraceful that CCC had not acted upon the Clerk’s reporting of the problem following the last meeting and wished the matter to be followed up in the strongest terms. Clerk to arrange
29
Matters Arising from the Public Session.

Cllr Jones re-emphasised what Mr Hughes had stated and also pointed out that there were three new pot-holes after the first speed hump that is encountered having come up Heol Goch.  He stated that the public were becoming angrier and angrier at the lack of action.  Cllr Harrison agreed, stating that he felt that residents of Pentyrch were being ‘short-changed’, with no ‘quality’ repairs or work being undertaken and he felt it was associated with all the other traffic management issues that needed to be addressed in Pentyrch.  Cllr Thomas felt that the PCC should take a more pro-active role and asked the Clerk to identify where all the pot-holes were in Pentyrch and then write, yet again, to CCC pointing out the lack of action and offering to show an officer from the Highways/Traffic Section around the village and exactly where the pot-holes are.  Cllr Harrison felt this was a very positive response.  Clerk to arrange
30
Minutes of the full Council meeting held on 20th April 2009
The Chairman advised members that as the minutes had been in the public domain for some weeks that he would expect only substantive issues of accuracy to be raised and not mere semantics.  Cllr Jones pointed out issues that he wished to be changed at paragraphs 6, 7 and 8 and a lively discussion ensued.  All three were resolved by motions to accept the minutes as they stood, which was agreed by the majority of members present.  Cllr Jones wished his objections to be noted. The minutes were duly signed.
31
Matters arising 
Paragraph 8

Cllr Jones initially referred to paragraphs 6 & 7 and a further discussion ensued.  Cllr Thomas referred to Paragraph 8, (Paragraph 195) and stated that he was happy to declare an interest and withdraw should members want him to; however he could advise the Council that matters between Creigiau Travel and CCC (Development Control) were still under discussion and until this was resolved it had not been possible to respond to the Clerk’s two requests.  This prompted another lively discussion between Cllr Jones and others and was resolved by Cllr Williams proposing that there were no further matters arising out of Paragraph 8 and that the Council should move on.  This was seconded by Cllr Rosser and agreed by the majority of the members present.
Paragraph 12.2
Cllr Harrison stated that he had not yet received anything from Pentyrch Primary School as regards his nomination as a Governor and had attempted to learn more information about his role from CCC Governors Services but had been unable to as his nomination had yet to be confirmed.  The Clerk advised Cllr Harrison that he would enquire further as to the delay and advise him accordingly.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Jones wished to raise two matters in relation to this issue, firstly he noted the letter from Graham Renshaw was dated 30th March 2009 but that he had been approached by Cllr Williams in relation to the matter in October/November 2008 and he wished to have a copy of that letter under the Freedom of Information Act.  He also noted that the Governors had been unanimous in their decision and he requested that the Council obtain a copy of the minutes for him as they were in the public domain.  Cllr Thomas felt that Cllr Jones was out of order, as the issue of the PCC obtaining the minutes of the Governing Body to Pentyrch Primary School had been debated twice before and had twice been rejected by the Council.  If the minutes were in the public domain then Cllr Jones should obtain them for himself.  As regards the issue of the letter to Cllr Williams, it was Cllr Thomas’ understanding that this was a private letter that had not come through the Council and as such was not subject to the Freedom of Information Act.  Cllr Williams confirmed that it was a private letter, although Cllr Jones disagreed.
Paragraph 16
Cllr Thomas referred to Forward Planning and specifically to the schedule of items that Councillors would like to see achieved in the life of this Council.  He urged members to start sending their issues to the Clerk in order that he may collate them.  He went on to describe the idea that Cllr Priday had brought up earlier in the meeting, when he had referred to the possibility of SatNav signs as an example of the sort of projects that could be pursued.  Cllr Thomas asked that the proposed projects be made an Agenda item for the June meeting and Councillors were asked to submit their suggestions to the Clerk in good time. 
32
Community Link
Cllr Williams confirmed that the closing date for the next Community Link was 15th June 2009, which was also the date of the next full Council meeting.  He asked members to submit articles to him as soon as possible.  Cllr Thomas felt that it was important to include the PACT data within the Link and to steer enquiries to the reference site of ‘ourbobby.com.’
Cllr Dafis was asked about the preparation for the birthday of ‘Winnie the Garth’ and the Clerk interjected by apologising for not having brought the issue up under ‘Matters Arising’ but that he had arranged to go with Cllr Dafis to chose a planter suitable for ‘Winnie the Garth’ and arrange for it to be planted up.  It was felt that this could be achieved soon and presented to her before her birthday as her birthday coincided with the Creigiau carnival.  This was agreed.  Clerk to arrange
33
Clerk’s Report
33.1
Planning Application 06/02504/W ~ International Business Park, Creigiau.
The Clerk explained the background to this application for the new Councillors who were not present when the proposal was originally discussed.  He went on to explain that the amended plans were in relation to specifics rather than the overall concept, which had been the basis of the original objection and which would still stand unless it was changed or amended.  Cllr Williams felt that the PCC should re-state its objections and told members of his recent attendance at a One Voice Wales meeting in Cowbridge where he had met the head of the Traffic Sector from the WAG and had spoken to him about a transport interchange at the Miskin interchange where a connection could also be made to the rail network.  Cllr Williams felt that WAG and CCC were not acting together on these issues and it would be a mistake if the application was pushed through.  Cllr Thomas agreed, feeling that the PCC should not just skip over this issue.  Cllr McKay asked whether the views of CCC (Highways) had been sought as it was the County’s responsibility to look at Traffic management.  The Clerk noted this and would enquire. Clerk to arrange
Cllr Thomas advised the meeting that this original plan had prompted meetings with other Community Councils and the objections submitted were a consensus of views.  He felt that the PCC should be pro-active on this matter and the Clerk should circulate all the other Councils, there should be an article in the Link and a public meeting should be called to which the local AMs and MPs should be invited.  The Clerk was charged with contacting the booking secretary at PVH to make what arrangement he could for the early part of July.  Clerk to arrange
33.2
Joint meeting of Cardiff Community Councils with CCC.
Members were advised of the meeting arranged for 9th June.
33.3
Application to Divert Footpath No 72, Pentyrch.
Members were advised of the issues raised by CCC (Legal Services) and Cllr Priday proposed that the footpath diversion be approved.  This was seconded by Cllr Williams and agreed.   Clerk to arrange
33.4
One Voice Wales Conference 2009 & AGM
The Clerk was advised to book two delegates for the One Voice Wales Conference taking advantage of the discounted before 31st July.   Clerk to arrange
33.5
Christmas Decorations, Pentyrch.
Councillor Harrison agreed to attend the meeting of the Pentyrch WI on Tuesday 26th May to discuss the issue of Christmas decorations for Pentyrch.  Clerk to advise
33.6
Raised bed opposite Creigiau Inn.
The Clerk advised members of the outcome of the positive meeting with Peter Hamblin, CCC (Parks) and this was endorsed by Cllr Thomas.
34
Schedule of Payments and Receipts
Payments of £8,349.39p and receipts of £71,112.50p were recorded for April 2009.  These were accepted.
35
Planning Applications
There were 6 planning applications to consider:
a) 09/00551/W ~ No adverse comments
b) 09/00692/W ~ No adverse comments 
c) 09/00680/W ~ No adverse comments although it was noted this was in a conservation area and Cllr Jones advised it had not been considered by the North-West Conservation Group as yet.
d) 09/00693/W ~ No adverse comments.  
e) 09/00704/W ~ No adverse comments although the Clerk was asked to check with the planners to ensure that it actually was Creigiau Farm this time and not the same mistake made on a previous occasion with a similar property off Tyn y Coed Road.  Clerk to arrange
f) 09/00791/W ~ No adverse comments although Cllr Rosser asked to see the plans when they were received.
36
Correspondence
Cllr Williams referred to the email of 21st April 2009 and also his Councillor’s Report regarding the open day at Cemex Quarry on 10th June.  He reminded Councillors to advise the Clerk if they wished to attend the function in the morning.
Cllr Thomas noted the card from Caroline and Peter Morgan received on the 5th May 2009 and was pleased that Caroline was now back in work.
Cllr Harrison asked for a copy of a letter dated 6th May from Radyr Youth Services relating to Pentyrch Primary School.  Clerk to arrange
Cllr Harrison also advised, with reference to the letter dated 5.5.09 about a pedestrian controlled crossing facility at Bronllwyn, that a petition had been organised by the Village Shop in relation to this and 3 or 4 other traffic issues and was being circulated throughout Pentyrch. 
Cllr Rosser referred to the letter from Sara Godfrey on 7th May and congratulated the work done by the Community Maintenance Officer, Colin Davies, in establishing the log circle for the Eco Club at GYG Primary School.  
37
Councillors’ Reports
	Date
	Councillor
	Report
	Action Taken

	23.4.09
	John Harrison
	Bins continue to be emptied and just left in the middle of pavements.  Yesterday morning (as part of my granddad duties) I had to move at least a dozen green bins as they were causing an obstruction.  If one is walking one can walk on the road, however with prams, children on trikes and wheelchairs etc. you have to move them.  I happened to be in my car behind the collection lorry in Bronllwyn at 4.30pm yesterday, and witnessed two operatives carrying out different standards, one just leaving the black bin causing an obstruction (everytime) on the pavement and the other placing the bin back against the fence.  Both took the same amount of time.  I then saw children walking on the road because of the obstructions!  I know this has been reported before and may seem trivial to some, but I feel it is a potential hazard which could be easily resolved.  I am happy with the collection service as a whole.
	Email to C2C 23.4.09 and follow-up email sent on 13th May 2009

	27.4.09
	Mike Jones
	Guttering above village shops – damaged and missing parts. I have today asked Cardiff County Council to repair the guttering asap.
	Information only

	27.4.09
	Mike Jones
	Unauthorised vehicles in Pentyrch –please pass the following information to PC Tebbutt for action – Thursday 23 April 0745 hours – CN06 BYV Bako Wales.
	Forwarded to PC Tebbutt 27.4.09

	27.4.09
	Mike Jones
	Quarry vehicles off hill – MAY 9.  At the previous liaison meeting before Christmas – we were informed that lorries would not use the hill after May 9 2009 – apart from lorries using the privately used quarry as and when contracts made it necessary.  I informed villagers of this date.  Would you ask the Area Director of Cemex that this date remains – if not –why it has changed again.
	Cllr Jones advised of agreed Minutes of liaison meeting no mention of 9th May & email to Cemex

	28.4.09
	Sheila Dafis
	The pot-holes in the road on Cardiff Road, between Queen Charlotte Drive and Parc y Coed have been marked now for some weeks and not filled.  There is another hole forming very close to these and CCC need advising that these have been over-looked.
	Email to C2C 28.4.09

	28.4.09
	Sheila Dafis
	There are pot-holes in Parc y Fro, Creigiau at the junction where Parc y fro goes into the cul-de-sac containing the numbers 4 - 72.  There are further pot-holes further into the same cul-de-sac.
	Email to C2C 28.4.09

	5.5.09
	Stuart Thomas
	The problems on the A4119 Llantrisant Road persist where the debris has built up.  Last weekend I drove along the A4119 and there was a huge puddle/lake stretching across one carriageway caused because of the debris blocking the drains.
	Email to Danielle Jones CCC& Cllr Bowen 5.5.09

	5.5.09
	Stuart Thomas
	There are Pot-holes on Tynant Road, near the junction with Ffordd Dinefwr, by the Frog Pond.  In addition the tarmac laid to fill potholes on Star Lane at its junction with the A4119 Llantrisant Road is crumbling and is hazardous to anyone braking at this junction because of the loss of adhesion.
	Email to C2C

 5.5.09

	12.5.09
	Mike Jones
	The 5th National Falls Awareness Day is on 23 June 2009.  Age Concern and Help the Aged are putting the issue of falling on buses in the spotlight on 23 June 2009.  The charities will encourage older people to lobby bus operators, for better safety measures and to work to improve safety for older travellers.  Examples of good practice have already been identified – such as specialised training and consultation with older passengers.
	For information

	12.5.09
	Stuart Thomas
	The exit from Tregarth Court on to Tynant Road, Creigiau is hampered by an overgrowth of ‘cow parsley’ in the hedgerow on the southern side which needs cutting back.
	Email to C2C 13.5.09

	14.5.09
	Stuart Thomas
	There is a rash of Ash Saplings growing near the Hump Bridge, Station Road, Creigiau and also at the Top of Heol Goch, Pentyrch.
	Email to C2C 14.5.09

	14.5.09
	Stuart Thomas
	I note that the surface at the entrance of Star Lane at its junction with the A.4119, Llantrisant Road, is again breaking up leaving loose scree on this potentially dangerous junction and, just as with Robin Hill, the road markings at this junction need renewal.
	Email to C2C 14.5.09

	14.5.09
	Stuart Thomas
	Travelling from Rhydlafar to Pentyrch along Church Road there are some significant stands of Japanese Knotweed growing.
	Email to C2C 14.5.09

	14.5.09
	Sheila Dafis
	The 8th.of May was a particularly windy day when Mrs Martha Hooper was walking her dogs in the 'Rec'. She informed me that the large metal gate was open and swinging dangerously. She was concerned about its safety with oncoming vehicles. I inspected the site later in the day and found that the metal hook which secures the gate whilst open, was buckled. The gate at that time was shut so could not be tested. Could you have this checked please?
	Passed to the CMO for attention

	14.5.09
	Sheila Dafis
	The overgrowth on the corner of Main Road leading from GYG up Heol Goch is in need of cutting back. Could this be done once a month in the growing season please? Visibility of oncoming traffic is very poor and dangerous at this point.
	Passed to the CMO for attention

	14.5.09
	Sheila Dafis
	There is a real safety issue at Creigiau junction of Cardiff Road and the A4119, Llantrisant Road travelling north from Cardiff towards Llantrisant.  Could a 'Queue likely' sign be placed before the corner leading to this accident spot or a change in the road marking to allow a right turn? At busy times this is a potential death trap, with stationary vehicles waiting to turn off towards Creigiau and being blind to vehicles coming around the corner from Cardiff. Prior warning to this junction could be a lifesaver.
	Email to C2C 14.5.09 and Cty Cllr Delme Bowen

	14.5.09
	Sheila Dafis
	Please could you send a reminder to 1 Parc y Coed regarding their very tidy but too large hedge?  They were, I believe, going to erect a wall, but if they are unlikely to do so this year, could they take about 10" off the hedge from the road side of it as residents are still reminding me of this traffic hazard at the junction. Could you also place a letter in the next Link regarding untidy hedges the same as last year?
	Clerk to arrange


	14.5.09
	John Harrison
	There are two street lights in Bronhaul, Pentyrch that are not switching off during the day.  One is on the west side of the road close to the junction with Ael y Bryn and the other is on the east side of the road between Lon y Fro and Penuel Road.
	Email to C2C 14.5.09

	18.5.09
	Stuart Thomas
	Further to the email circulated from Cty Cllr Delme Bowen perhaps we could obtain some of the Graffiti wipes to keep at the Council Office.  Also perhaps they would work to clean the black paint sprayed over the "Creigiau" Sign on the junction by Pantygored Farm.
	Email to Alex Gazi, CCC 18.5.09

	18.5.09
	Eric Priday
	As part of the suggestion for Forward Planning it would be a good idea to look at the energy efficiency of the office in terms of cavity wall, loft insulation etc.
	Cllr Priday advised that loft insulation checked recently and satisfactory

	18.5.09
	Eric Priday
	The stop cock covers that I reported to you recently have still not been repaired.
	Clerk to arrange

	18.5.09
	Penri Williams
	Further to my discussions with the traffic engineer from WAG at the OVW meeting, he advised that schemes under consideration is a widening of the west bound lane of the M4 between junctions 33 and 34 to 4 lanes; 3 lanes going round the roundabout at junction 33 which will necessitate bridge widening and a decision to be made soon on the feasibility of new road from junction 34 to the Airport and St Athan by September/October.
	For information

	18.5.09
	Stewart McKay
	On a general point and in view of the expenses row at Westminster what is the situation for expenses for Community Councillors?  The Clerk advised that travelling expenses were paid for the delegates who attend the One Voice Wales conference and their delegates’ fees.  No other expenses were paid to Councillors.
	For information 

	18.5.09
	Mike Jones
	A pharmacy sign has been seen going up in the village which will probably mean that the pharmacy in the surgery of Dr Benedict will have to close.  I was under the impression that the PCC objected to this.  Clerk advised that he had no information in relation to this.
	Clerk confirmed that the PCC had supported Dr Benedict’s stance

	18.5.09
	Mike Jones
	There are leaflets and stickers available in relation to Crime Prevention issues and these should be more readily available to the public.
	Clerk advised that these were available in the Police Station.

	18.5.09
	Sandie Rosser
	In view of the email regarding the graffiti wipes as part of the KCT (Keep Cardiff Tidy) initiative could we ask again for a Community Sweeper for GYG together with more litter bins.
	Clerk to arrange


There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.10 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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